HALIFAX BOARD OF SELECTMEN

SELECTMEN MEETING

MONDAY, OCTOBER 26, 2020 - 1:30 P.M.

GREAT HALL
--------------------------------------------------------------

Meeting came to order at 1:30 p.m. with Selectmen, Thomas Millias, Gordon C. Andrews and Troy E. Garron present.
The following business was discussed:

GENERAL MAIL / DISCUSSIONS

Covid-19 Update
Health Agent, Bob Valery began by saying that there are four new cases, all are at home isolating and have been contact traced.  He said one thing with the community contact tracing is there is a spreadsheet that specifically lists K-12 kids who potentially are exposed.  Millias asked if this has changed Halifax’s “color” Valery said not yet but suspects it will.  Seelig said the map is updated a little bit the current map is the October 4th - 17th and we are gray and suspects the October 18th - 31st we will be up to green or yellow.

Viveiros  said MEMA reached out today to say that a neighboring community is going to send out a  wireless announcement “Public Health Update” – they suspect that some Halifax residents will be getting the announcement so they just wanted to make us aware of this.  
Dancing at Lakeside Villa
The Constable got anonymous letter regarding dancing at Lakeside Villa which has been forwarded to Valery to call the owner.  Seelig does not think there was a violation but thinks that this person is not aware of the current maximum capacity rules/protocols.
Meeting with Silver Lake 

Letter from SL organizing a meeting for October 29th.  Seelig will be attending and believes Sandy will be  attending.  They supposedly will be sending a detailed list of what they are looking for.  
COVID – 19 Enforcement Needs

Seelig received an email from a Colleague in Plymouth asking the surrounding towns if they would be interested in making a request to the COVID-19 Enforcement & Intervention Team to see if they could offer enforcement needs for areas in the red. 
Cleanup Day
The Beautification Committee sent out a release thanking all those who participated in the fall clean-up day.
Fire Department CEMS Approval

The state approved the department’s Community EMS program application.  

VHB Contract
Moved by Garron and seconded by Andrews, the Board unanimously voted to have the Chair, Thomas Millias, sign the contract for the Natural Pollutant Discharge Elimination System.  
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Signature Authority Forms – Assessors

The Garron and Andrews were the only two who  signed the above forms that were submitted from the Assessor’s Office.  
Bud’s Good & Provisions

Public forum was last week.  Bud’s is asking what does the Board want them to do next.  Seelig said the starting point would be getting a new draft of the HCA then forward to Town counsel.  Andrews asked how the hearing went and Millias said there were not a lot of  participation but there was questions about the septic system as they could not find a suitable spot on their parcel but were negotiating with the Haseotas maybe having a series of pump stations pump to the property that abuts it.  Then there were questions if they could actually do that.   Seelig said that would be something that will have to be worked out through the BOH.  down the road – not sure how that would work.  Millias said there was not a lot of technical information as there was when the Four Daughters were gong to do an indoor grow facility.   He expected more participation from the residents but there was nothing.  Seelig open the line asking if anyone had any questions and there was relatively few.  Millias did not sense any hostility.  The Board agreed to have Bud’s Goods submit a revised HCA then have Town Counsel look it over before making any decisions.  
Andrews asked about the percentage because they said that one company was going to grow it then another company was going to process it – will there be two HCAs?  Seelig said it would be one HCA but there will be separate revenue sources; one for growing and the other for  manufacturing.  
Millias said the question came up if there were any plans for retailing and they said they maxed all their potential licensing but who knows what can happen in the future. 
Andrews said it seems like the more revenue raised for the town is in retail part of it and not in the processing.  Millias said the formula is different and more enduring.  Seelig explained that if the town is not showing expenses related to having the facility they could say we are not continuing to give you the 3% for manufacturing but for retail as long as the store is operating the town gets 3% sales tax on it and the 3% has nothing to do with expenses.  

LED Sign

Viveiros stated that Signarama in Kingston can get parts and fix the sign.  There were two issues one was the words looking like they were in a different language, the other is the radio is not communicating from the station out to sign.  It was fixed and the part is only three weeks old so it will be covered under the warranty.  He believes the quote to fix the sign is $2,200 but recommends budgeting $3,000.  If they do not want to fix the sign, then they can shut it off.  
Seelig said that he can go to the Finance Committee to get the money or wait until town meeting.  He did say that there were towns who got signs for Covid but our sign was already here before Covid so he does not think it can be repaired with Covid money.  
Moved Andrews and seconded by Garron, the Board unanimously authorized Seelig to request a $3,000 to repair the LED sign from the Finance Committee.  
Electric Charging Station

Seelig has an application into National Grid so we will wait and see how it goes.  
163 Plymouth Street
The Building Inspector and the Board of Health have sent formal letters to Fannie Mae regarding the above property.  
Selectmen Meeting – October 26, 2020                                                                                  Page 3
715 Old Plymouth

Seelig will follow up on a junk/unregister vehicle at the above address. 
Pole Hearing

Holding  off until National Grid  gets information to the Board.   
PA System

The Great Hall and HES both will need six or seven microphones.  This will require reserve funds transfer.
Surplus Property

The fire department has a refrigerator that they would like to declare surplus. Seelig said he could send a memo out to departments to see if they want, go out for bid or bring it to the recycling center.  Andrews suggested asking the food banks.  Seelig will ask them. 
415 Thompson Street

Seelig said that Corrie Monti talked with Joe & John Peck and they said it totally fine for the Board to go on site to inspect the material they want to take off the property.  The Board agreed going on November 2nd at 1:00 p.m.
Bulletproof Vests Grant

The police department received a 5,000 grant under the Patrick Leahy Bulletproof Vest Partnership solicitation.  
SCHEDULED APPOINTMENT 
Scott Clawson – Fieldstone Farms – Request for Additional Days 
Scott Clawson wants to add more days to his 2021 & 2022 shows due to fact he lost some shows because of  COVID.  In September 2021 ACPA Regional Championship would like to come in and New England Dressage wants to come back in 2021 & 2022 (5 September shows).  For 2021 he is asking for forty-three days and in 2022 forty-eight days.
Valery was asked how the shows went this past season and he said he did not have one problem at any of his visits so if these shows are managed the same way he has no problem.  The food trucks were good and there was 100% mask wearing in the general area.
Chief Chaves said he had no problems or complaints.  
Andrews asked when do the shows start and Clawson said they run from Wednesday to Sunday, riders and horses settle in on Tuesday, Wednesday is a lighter day and they ship out on Sunday.  Roughly there are four hundred horses, and he thinks N.E.T.  has four to five hundred horses.
Andrews asked how many people and he said three to five per horse.  
Millias did not have a problem but asked about the abutters and he said that he did get a complaint from the owners of  Harmon’s old property stating the PA was loud.  They were working from home, so it was a bit distracting, which Clawson understood it can be annoying as he hears it when he is in his house.  He talked with the homeowner and all was good.  He further said they are working on having apps on their cell phones so the volume can be turned  down instantly. 
Garron said if there have been no complaints and the Chief feels comfortable, he was okay.  Andrews too was fine with it.
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Moved by Garron and second by Andrews, the Board unanimously approved the request for additional days.
EXECUTIVE SESSION

Moved by Andrews and seconded by Garron, the Board voted as follows to enter into Executive Session at 2:05 p.m. to discuss contract negotiations for Patrol Officers and the Mixed Unit:
as discussing strategy with respect to collective bargaining in an open meeting may have a detrimental effect on the bargaining position of the Town.

	Thomas Millias
	-
	Yes

	Gordon C. Andrews
	-
	Yes

	Troy E. Garron 
	-
	Yes


Seelig announced that no statement would be made at the end of the Executive Session and the Board would not reconvene in open session.

--------------

Moved by Andrews and seconded by Garron, the Board voted as follows to come out of Executive Session at 2:13 p.m.: 

	Thomas Millias
	-
	Yes

	Gordon C. Andrews
	-
	Yes

	Troy E. Garron 
	-
	Yes


MEETING ADJOURNED

There being no further business, moved by Andrews and seconded by Garron, the Board unanimously voted to adjourn the meeting at 2:13 p.m.
-------------------------------------------------

Troy E. Garron
Clerk
/pjm
